
Summary.  

Weather conditions were fair, and we were working in areas sheltered from the brisk 

northwesterly wind. We first had to tackle two fallen branches on the paths. Then we split 

into two, with most of us continuing to clear “weeds” from from around whips planted last 

winter, and the remainder spreading wood chip on the main path. We covered most of the 

whips around the southern end (we did the northern end last time), but 100 or so remain in 

the middle of the eastern side, and also some inside the wood. Weeds had certainly grown 

considerably, and each plant took a while to clear. Very few dead whips were found, so 

overall they seem to be thriving well. The chip spreaders covered many muddy sections of 

the main path. Recent rain had made the path very messy, and treatment seems to be a 

neverending task. Nettles and weeds were encroaching on the main path in many places, 

making it much narrower, so a possible task for the next work party will be to  cut things 

back to the edging.  

   

Birds were still singing. In particular song thrush, chiffchaff and chaffinch were prominent.  

  


